Curriculum & Instruction Committee
February 9, 2015

Scarborough Library, 256

In Attendance:

Chair


Dr. Sylvia Shurbutt, Senate

School of Arts & Humanities


Ms. Kristin Kaineg


Dr. Scott Hippensteel

School of Business & Social Sciences


Dr. Lindsey Levitan


Dr. Joseph Robbins

School of Education & Professional Studies


Dr. Douglas Kennard


Dr. Stacey Kendig

School of Natural Sciences and Mathematics


Dr. Ruth Conley


Dr. Weidong Liao

Library


Ms. Laura Neal

Ex-officio


Dr. Christopher Ames, Vice President of Academic Affairs


Dr. Mark Cantrell, Honors


Emily Gross, Academic Support

Dr. Christopher Lovelace, Core Curriculum Committee


Tracy Seffers, Registrar


Dr. Robert Warburton, Assistant Dean, Center for Teaching and Learning

Guests


Dr. Amy DeWitt, Sociology


Dr. Rachel Krantz, Modern Languages

Announcements

C&I Announcements:                                                                                     
       
A.  Curricular proposal guidelines, http://www.shepherd.edu/employees/senate/C&I/. Please be sure electronic files with all forms have minutes embedded in them, and catalogue copies with changes should be embedded in the program change form.  C &I submissions are now electronic, with signed hardcopies only submitted to the C&I chair.  A representative from the department submitting the proposal should be present at C&I meetings to respond to committee questions.  Submissions should come to the C&I chair at least one week prior to the next C&I meeting.   
B.  Process for BOG/HEPC Program Pre-approval Intent to Plan & C&I Approval:  Because of the confusion that often comes with a double review of a new program by C&I (intent to plan and standard curricular review process), it has been determined that we return to the original process where C&I reviews only curricular items that have gone through the standard review process after intent to plan has been approved.  Prior to Dr. Helldobler’s tenure as VPAA, C&I did not review intents to plan.
C.  C&I Program and Course Forms: Forms were revised to ensure that proposed course and program changes are reviewed by all those who might be affected.  The revised program forms have been posted on the C&I Website (and in Sakai).

Minutes

Motion made to accept December 8, 2014 minutes.  S/P
Core Curriculum Committee 

The Core Committee suggested that department approval for interdisciplinary programs utilizing their resources be limited on the revised form to acknowledgement of notification.  C&I will see how the revised forms work and if a problem or roadblocks develop concerning chair approvals, we’ll revisit the form.
C&I Approval:  Closure for Process for Interdisciplinary Curricular Proposals
Department Chairs have not met yet to discuss the proposal.  The VPAA will attempt to bring closure to the process soon.
Current C&I Draft: Interdisciplinary Majors and Minors:

Creation of a new interdisciplinary program (minor or major) requires approval of the C&I committee (majors also require approval of the Board of Governors and HEPC). These programs may originate from a department, if the impetus for the program and many of the courses originate in a single department.  In that case, the program proposal should advance through normal channels from department to school to C&I. 

Programs that are more interdisciplinary in nature will propose an interdisciplinary program board that will function as the program’s curricular home.  The program board will function in ways similar to an academic department with regard to activities, planning, and program reviews.  Initial proposals of interdisciplinary programs should include the membership of the board and should be endorsed by the VPAA, the school dean, and the school most appropriate to the curricular area.  Make-up of the board should reflect the interdisciplinary nature of the program and a student member may be included.  Changes in membership of interdisciplinary program boards should be approved by the VPAA and the appropriate dean.   Future curricular items will emanate from the interdisciplinary program board then go through the school and school dean, and come to C&I for final approval.

In both cases, chairs whose departments will serve the new program must approve their departments’ involvement and provide documentation of approval that will be submitted with the proposal.








DRAFT: November, 2014 

Second Readings

Sociology

Motion was made to accept Course Changes on 2nd readings.  S/P

SOCI 321 Social Stratification

SOCI 322 Social Theory

Motion was made to accept Course Additions on 2nd readings.  S/P

SOCI 323 Social Research Methods

SOCI 324 Quantitative Analysis & Data Management
SOCI 420 Senior Thesis
Motion was made to accept Program Changes on 2nd readings.  S/P

Sociology minor

B.S. Sociology

Appalachian Studies

Motion was made to accept Program Change on 2nd reading.  S/P

Appalachian Studies minor

First Readings
Psychology

Information regarding Program Change was distributed for review.

Psychology B.A. 

Modern Languages

Information regarding Course Additions was distributed for review.

GERM 301 Advanced Conversation and Composition I
GERM 367 German Film Studies

GERM 410 Practicum in German

GERM 411 Study Abroad

GERM 419 Independent Study in German

Information regarding Program Addition was distributed for review.

Modern Languages minor

Information regarding Program Deletion was distributed for review.

French minor

Discussion centered on the need for a healthy Modern Languages program at Shepherd, with its COPLAC association and identification as a liberal arts institution.  Dr. Rachael Krantz  talked about this innovative way to  accommodate the student interest in modern languages (new ML Minor) and administration interest in class sizes and program feasibility.  While some students will declare a language minor or study modern languages on their own when it is not required for their degrees, most follow requirements of their majors, very few of which at Shepherd University currently require modern languages (only English, History, and Psychology).  Chair Shurbutt asked about progress on the new International Studies Major, and VPAA Ames responded that a committee is still exploring a possible curriculum.
Honors

Information regarding Course Changes was distributed for review.

HNRS 102 Honors History of Civilization

HNRS 105 Honors Literature and Culture
HNRS 489 Honors Capstone Project

Information regarding Program Change was distributed for review.

Honors Program 

There was some discussion about dean signatures for the proposals, since the Honors Director reports directly to the VPAA.

Motion was made to adjourn at 4:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Semler

Office of the Registrar
